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JANUARY CLUB MEETING MINUTES

James, KN4UE opened the meeting.  Introductions were made around the room.  He talked about the repeater and the problem with the duplexer cavities.  The problems will be corrected as soon as possible.  The deadline for input to The Splatter is the 3rd Friday of every month. We try and honor the deadline to help the editor, Diane, KD4AHR. The Board of Director’s meeting has been changed from the last Tuesday of the month to the 4th Tuesday to better coincide with the Splatter deadline. The club received a letter of thanks from American Red Cross for the $122 donation from the club. James mentioned that the amended Constitution, By-Laws and the club Roster were available on paper and via the Internet.

Terry, KE4MHN, talked about the nets and the problems with the repeater. The nets have been curtailed due to the problem with the repeater. It was decided to hold the 2M net on the 145.110 MHz repeater in the interim. She indicated a need for a Net Control Station to replace Steve, KF4FQT, for the Saturday net. We also need Net Control Stations for the CW and the SSB nets. If you are interested, please let her know.

James, KN4UE mentioned that club patches and buttons are available for $3.00 and $1.50 each. Contact KF4ITM, Tom, if you want any of these items.  There are a number of special service events coming for the club all needing participation in communications. Boots, KA3BIS, is looking for volunteers for The Futurity Cattle Drive to be held on January 24th. Vince, AE4PQ is working to assist with a Cross Country Race coming in June. The American Diabetes Association, Tour de Cure will be held on May 2nd. The Augusta Free Wheelers will hold their Free Wheelin' Spring Century on the first weekend of June. A CAP Drill and Emergency Exercise will be held January 30th Contact Charlie Miller, AE4UX for information on this event. The Aiken Triple Crown will be held on March 13th. Contact Steve Peterson, WD4PLF for details on this event. The Reenactment of the Battle of Aiken will take place February 19th through 21st. Rhonda, KE4DIM is organizing volunteers for this event.

Joe, AF4JX, talked about a Shelter Management class to be held Saturday in Saluda County. He also talked about a problem of interference on the ARES nets. The source of the interference was a paging system. The problem has been corrected.

Boots, KA3BIS introduced the program speaker. Jerry Flanders, W4UK, gave a presentation and demonstration of the MFJ 259-B Antenna Analyzer.

The meeting was then closed.

73 de Terry, KE4MHN



BOARD OF DIRECTORS MINUTES
The January Board of Directors Meeting minutes will not be in this months Splatter. January  BOD minutes will  appear in the February issue of the Splatter so that it coincides with the February  club meeting. This will allow you to see what was discussed before the club meeting.

PRESIDENT’S COMMENTS
Well folks, we are off to a good start this year. We have a full line-up of officers and directors who are all energetic and willing to do good things for the club. All we need is your participation. I thought we had a good turnout at the January meeting. Hopefully that will continue. Many public service events for the year ahead are taking shape. I know Boots is planning some interesting and informative programs. Please provide your input on anything regarding our club. More importantly, participate.

Everyone should be aware by now that the club's 145.490 MHz repeater is operational again. We have suffered from duplexer problems since late last summer when the degradation began. Contrary to appearance, the problems are unrelated to the antenna replacement project of that same time frame. The problem first showed up as an intermittent noise on weak receive signals. Henry got our club's original and now backup repeater back in operating condition to help with the troubleshooting to prove where the problem was. We discovered upon replacing the repeater electronics that the noise was microphonics in one of the four Wacom cavities. The performance of the duplexers deteriorated until in early January when the receive sensitivity of the repeater became unusable.

Meanwhile, I have obtained a set of Decibel Products cavities to try and tune down from the VHF HI band. They tuned easily but, when we tried these on the air, we found the selectivity was insufficient and resulted in desense of the receiver. I replaced the repeater, putting the regular and newer repeater back in service with a commercial power amp that brought the output up in the 70 to 80 watt range. I knew this would not solve the duplexer problem but the purpose was to eliminate an instability in the backup repeater. The extra 20 or 30 watts caused a desense problem to show up with the Wacoms. When the repeater became unusable, we decided to check the duplexer resonant frequencies and take a look internally to further diagnose the problem. Wacom insists that the tuning of their duplexers is a one time, set and leave procedure. We discovered that the receive cavities were off frequency by 20 and 40 KHz each. Remember that the signal bandspread is only 5 KHz on narrow band FM. Since the repeater was out of operation, we did not have much to lose in attempting field tuning. The cavity in question (40 KHz off) was very rough mechanically. It was also the same unit that was rebuilt in 1994 at the factory when similar problems developed. The wiping action of tuning reduced the microphonics and noise. We got everything back where it should be and operational with fine tuning accomplished with on the air signals. The club repeater now has emergency power backup. If the AC line power goes out at the repeater site, the repeater should be down no more than 10 to 12 seconds while the LP gas powered generator cranks up and the transfer switch changes over. This should be a big improvement in the emergency communications capability for the CSRA and beyond.

There is still more work to be done but, at least we are out of the woods. I hope the retuning of the Wacoms is stable but, we can do it again if necessary during the interim. I have further researched the dB Products duplexers and have the parts on order to bring them to full specification. In a few weeks we should have the parts and be able to switch over to the dB Products duplexer. Then we will send the Wacoms back to Waco for servicing. This will put us in the position of having a working spare set of duplexers. Hopefully, the dB Products units will be more reliable and with the spare set, we should not have to go through this again. I appreciate everyone's patience with all this. I know that the repeater is a lot of what many seem to derive from their club membership. We do count on it for emergency communications.

I understand that Dwight, WA4TII has not been well. We all wish him well in his recovery.

73 de James, KN4UE

VICE-PRESIDENT'S COMMENTS
Greetings from the vice President's Corner -

We have already had some thunderstorms this year, at least 

on the Aiken side of the river.  According to some of the

experts, we are going to be in for a summer of tough weather, so it is time to put on our SKYWARN hats again.  I am going to try to arrange for the National Weather Service, in the person of  K9NWS, to come to the club for a SKYWARN session. This has not been confirmed yet, and I have a couple of  possibilities for a backup in case he is unable to come.

'Tis the season for community events to start another

round.  First on the list is the Futurity Cattle Drive.

Although I understand the longhorns will not be clopping

down Broad Street this year, we are still needed for the

parade.  I have a little list.....

You can contact me by email at  lrboyce@ibm.net or phone

(803) 663-0575 (machine on line when I'm not) or on

the radio whenever you hear me on the air.  At this

writing, there are still a few slots open, and I have

a pen ready.

Please don't hesitate to volunteer for our public service

events just because you might be new to the hobby, or

because you might not have done it before.  Everybody

has had a first time at something, and there will always

be people there to let you know where you are needed.

The people who put so much time into organizing the

various events in our communities really appreciate the

help we provide in making sure things go smoothly and that

the necessary communications happen.

Besides being fun, these events are good practice for

emergency work, and they do provide a very public face

for our club.  Ham radio enthusiasts must continue to

promote the value of this hobby, or we may lose the

freedom to enjoy it.

73 de Boots, KA3BIS

JANUARY TREASURE REPORT
As of 12/31/98   Bank Balance     $ 5049.00

Received between 12/08/98 - 12/31/98                    
Dues:

Allen Menges - KF4NXL                     $20.00

Terry Brown -  KE4MHN                    $20.00

Henry Arostegui - KN4AV                 $20.00

Rodney Tanner - KF4GIH                   $20.00

Donald Anderson - K4PSW                $20.00

Richard Sturgis - KR4XN                  $20.00


Family Dues:

George Eickler - WB4NXG               $25.00

Doris - KD4BXS   
Richard - N4FWM

                                                                             

Cash Received:

 

Cash                                                         $6.00
Patches                                           

Refund from Hamfest                           $3.00

                                                                                                  Total Cash Received:                          $49.00

Deposit on 01/05/99                           $49.00

Balance as of  01/05/99                 $5078.00

Deposit                                                 $105.00

01/13/99 -  Balance                         $5183.00

01/12/99 -  
Paid out for Postage and Supplies $182.13

01/13/99 -  Total Balance               $5000.87


73 de Tom, KF4ITM

Treasurer

TORNADO SAFETY RULES

It’s getting that time of year again when we will be going through SKYWARN Training and brushing up on our spotter skills. I thought this article would be appropriate for this issue just before the Advanced SKYWARN class.

             TORNADO WATCH
             This means that tornadoes are possible in the watch area. This is a good time to brush up on what you would do if a tornado is spotted. You may also want to get some things together to take to your tornado shelter should you need to go there.

             TORNADO WARNING
             This means that a tornado has been observed by either by radar or by a spotter in the field. It is time to take action IMMEDIATELY! Get to your tornado shelter and stay there until the danger has passed. DO NOT go outside to try and see or videotape the tornado. This can cost you

your life!

             TORNADO SHELTERS
             The best tornado shelter is an underground shelter such as a basement or a cellar. If you are using a basement, you should go to the center of the room, and get under the stairwell or a heavy piece of furniture such as a pool table or workbench. This will protect you from falling debris. 

             If your home doesn't have a basement, or you live in an apartment, you should go to the lowest level and get inside a small, interior room. The most important thing is NO WINDOWS! Closets and bathrooms are ideal choices. It may be helpful to take some pillows, blankets or even a              mattress in the room with you to protect yourself from flying debris. 

             If you live in a mobile home or find yourself in a car, the safety rule is very simple: GET OUT! Both of these are too light to withstand the powerful winds within a tornado. If you live in a mobile home park, go to the park's tornado shelter. If you don't have a shelter, or you are in a car, get well away from the vehicle and lie flat in a ditch or depression.

            SEVERE THUNDERSTORM SAFETY RULES
            SEVERE  THUNDERSTORM  FACTS
           A SEVERE THUNDERSTORM is defined as a thunderstorm  containing at least one of the following: 3/4 inch hail, wind gusts in excess of 58 mph, or a tornado. Of the thousands of thunderstorms that occur in Kansas each year, only a small percentage of them become severe. Those that do, can  threaten lives and property, as well as cause huge crop losses across our state. Fortunately, the hail and winds in a severe thunderstorm seldom kill anyone, but the                               lightning and tornadoes do. 


          LIGHTNING FACTS

          Lightning actually kills more people every year, on average, than tornadoes in the United States and here in Kansas. And, if you don't count flooding deaths due to hurricanes, LIGHTNING IS THE NUMBER ONE KILLER in nature. We get thousands of thunderstorms in Kansas each year, and each one is a potential threat to life. 

          Sadly, most people who are killed by lightning put themselves in unnecessary danger. The top places for people to get killed by lightning are on ball fields, golf courses, boats, and tractors without cabs. Did you know that lightning can strike the ground 10-12 miles from the parent

storm? This is called a "bolt from the blue" and can pose a serious threat. This is why we tell people to take shelter from the storm AS SOON AS YOU CAN HEAR THE THUNDER!

          HOW TO BE SAFE
          The good news about lightning is that it is very easy to protect yourself! The main rule is GET INSIDE! A house or an automobile provides excellent protection from the lightning as the electricity travels around the outside of the structure. 

          Once you are inside, however, there are a couple of things you will want to AVOID: talking on a corded telephone or touching electrical appliances that are plugged into the wall. Lightning can travel down the telephone and electricity lines and shock you if you are using one of these. Of  course, a cordless phone will offer ample protection from electrical shock. 

          Another thing you will want to AVOID is taking a bath or shower or doing the dishes by hand. Lightning has been known to follow the metal pipes in the house and shock a person that is in contact with the water or the water fixtures. 

          Finally, if you are around a person that is struck by lightning, you will usually find that their heart has stopped beating due to the electrical shock. It is usually quite simple to revive them with standard CPR. Wouldn't now be a good time to learn CPR if you are not already certified?

Lets have a safe year and hope to see all of you at the Advanced SKYWARN Class on February 9, 1999 at the club meeting.

73 de BJ, KD4AHQ

NET CORNER

Hello again, everyone. With the repeater now working again, the nets are back into full swing. It is good to hear everyone again. We need a Net Control station for Saturday Nights. James, KN4UE is filling in temporarily. I look for the number of check-ins to rise back to normal. See you later on down the log!

EDITORS COMMENTS

Here it is another year that I will be editor of the club Splatter. I would like to encourage everyone’s input. Its your newsletter so why not submit your ideas and articles. In the event you would find an error, please keep in mind that we are human and do make mistakes. The Splatter is proof read by several persons prior to its release and mistakes still sometimes slip through. Please send your correction comments directly to me at my email address: dhall@gabn.net or contact me on the club repeater.

BJ has ask me to remove his name from the footnote. BJ feels that all he does is type set and format the information for the Splatter and that I am the Editor that gathers the information and is responsible for the final copy published.
But, I would still like to recognize the work that he does.

73 de Dee, KD4AHR
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